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                                            Hello again and 
welcome to this issue of the CCA Newsletter.  
There has been a lot going on since our last 
issue with some exciting events. Our Club 
Treasurer has resigned, due to personal and 
medical issues. Steve did a good job in the 
often-arduous demands of the position. I thank 
him for his fantastic attitude and positive 
influence on the Board. I have, as President and 
in accordance with the Club's Constitution, 
appointed Club Member, Bud Wisinki, as the 
Treasurer to serve out the remainder of Steve?s 
term.  Bud is well qualified and since he lives 
near Steve, the transition should go smoothly.    

Election time will be approaching shortly, and 
the Nomination Form will be in the next issue of 
the Casino Collectibles News magazine as well 
as this Newsletter. All CCA members, in good 
standing, are asked to participate in the process 
if they wish to serve. Moreover, voting is an area 
that requires your attention so that the will of 
our membership is adequately sounded. 

The CCA is now a full-fledged Nevada 501(c)3 
corporation.  This has been a long process 
and with this designation, the CCA can better 
apply for grants and development funds, to 
Nevada entities, to advance our cause. The 
next step will be to apply for the Nevada State, 
Sales Tax Exemption license to mitigate our 
expenses, especially with the Convention and 
MoGH costs. 

Our website redesign is progressing and 
hopefully will be in operation soon.  David 
Spragg, Jim Follis, Charles Kaplan and myself 
are working on this long awaited project. 

We have added a new Section to the CCA 
Newsletter (Market Place) starting with this 
issue, and in the coming months, will add 
more Sections to fully inform everyone of 
what we are all about. 

Jerry Vergatos LM-8093-241 

President 
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ON THE DOCKET...
IMPORTANT MAGAZINE (CCN) AD DEADLINE DATES...

Summer Issue: June 1st  

Fall Issue: September  1st
Winter Issue: December 1st
Spring Issue: March 1st
Advert ising Manager: Nate Pincus

Alternat ing Editors:
Robb McPherson robb4640@out look.com 
Steve Miller Lvsteve1@gmail.com

The CCA Newsletter is a monthly publication 
of the Casino Collectibles Association.

Jerry Vergatos - Content Editor

Jim Follis - Copy and Layout Editor

Richard Huber - eMail Manager

President :
Jer ry Vergat os

Complaints/Suggestion
By-Laws Changes

20490 N. 273rd Ave 

Buckeye, AZ  85396 
president@ccgtcc.com

Vice-President :
Jam es "Jim"  Foll is

Claims Processing

5466 Jacobs Field St
Las Vegas, NV 89148
vicepresident@ccgtcc.com

Treasurer :
Bud Wisinsk i

Financial Reports 

16851 Superior St.

Northridge, CA 91343

treasurer@ccgtcc.com

Secret ary:
David Spragg

Committee Reports
General Club Information

38 Oak Tree Road
Marlow, Bucks SL7 3EE, UK
secretary@ccgtcc.com

Mem bership Of f icer :
Roy Nelson

Club Directory
Address Changes

4338 Grey Spencer Dr
Las Vegas, NV 89141-4397

CCA OFFICERS
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Get  on our  m ail ing l ist !

Click  Richard Huber , above, and send 
him  an em ail t o be added!

ATTENTION Local Clubs... 

This issue of the CCA Newsletter inaugurates the "Local Clubs 
Activities"  Section. Local Club officers and members can submit 
any events and notices that are of interest to your Club. Posting 
on the newsletter may help you increase your membership and 
may even be more efficient in communicating with your 
members as well as informing potential members that you have 
a club in their area. 

You can submit photos (with captions, please) to highlight your 
activities. If you would like to participate, then send me an email 
for more information at vergatos@msn.com. Content must be 
submitted by the 15th of each month to be in the following 
month's edition. 
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Club Donat ion 

Donation arranged by Doug Smith to CCA from 
Travis Lewin to be shipped to President 
Vergatos in Las Vegas. Jim Follis Club 
Vice-President will inventory the donation and 
send a tax letter to donor 

Action: None Taken ? For Announcement only 

CCA 2020 Elect ions Nom inat ion Form  

Nomination form for CCA election presented 
to Board from Election Co-Chairs Mary Ann 
and Bruce Ramsey. To Be submitted and 
published in the Club Magazine and 
Newsletter 

Action: None Taken ? For Announcement only 

CCA Treasurer  Act ions 

Resignation of Club Treasurer, Steve Asrilant, 
was tendered and accepted by the CCA Board, 
effective 11/17/2019. In accordance with the 
Club's Constitution, President Vergatos 
appointed Bud Wisinski to be the Club's 
Treasurer until the next installation in June, 
2020. 

Action: Interim Treasurer Appointed 

Museum  of  Gam ing Hist ory   

Museum of Gaming History request for 
funding by Mike Quinlivan to facilitate a 
Strategic Plan of Action Proposal submitted by 
Sandra Harris to be conducted soon at a place 
and time to be determined 

Action: Unanimously Approved 

CCA's Not -For -Prof it  St at us 

Notification to the CCA BoD that the CCA has 
been granted a charter by the State of Nevada as 
a Non-Profit Corporation. The current New York 
State Corporation has been dissolved. The IRS 
designation has not changed, and a change of 
address was completed 

Action: None Taken ? For Announcement only 

Greg Susong Award 

The Greg Susong Award, Nomination Form, as 
prepared by Brian Watts for publication in the 
CCA's Magazine and Newsletter, was presented to 
the CCA BOD. 

Action: None-Taken - For Announcement only 

Er ic Rosenblum  Est at e Updat e 

The Board was notified by Michael Sisken of an 
agreement that was made by members of the 
Rosenblum Family concerning disputes and their 
agreement to settle them.  As contingent 
beneficiaries, we did not object to the agreement 
as stated.    

Action- Recommendation was approved:  4 
approved, 1 abstention 

Convent ion Hours Updat e 

A proposal was brought to the Board by President 
Jerry Vergatos to extend the Convention one hour 
on Saturday, the last day of the Convention from 
3:00 to 4:00.  The Volunteer Reception will also be 
changed from 6:00 to 7:00.  

Action ? Proposal approved:   4 approved, 1 
abstention 

CCA Board Act ions t hrough Novem ber , 2019

ON THE DOCKET...
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 Run!!!  The Aliens Are Com ing!!!  And Yes, They Will Be Landing!!! 

 Because t he CCA is Out  of  This Wor ld!!! 

Aliens!!! That will be the theme of next years awesome, fantastic and spaceworthy CCA 
Convent ion, to be held June 18th-20th, at the equally awesome Sout h Point  Hot el and 
Casino. So Run and start making plans for next years Convention. 
In case you haven't figured it out already next years theme is: 

 Aliens!!! 

Aliens because the CCA is Out-of-This-World and you will most definitely want to be a part 
of it. Some Aliens have already told me that they will be present. Hopefully, at the 
banquet and the convention. 

They're coming a long way so don't disappoint them by not being there. 

 The CCA is Out  of  This Wor ld!!! 

Hopefully, the banquet will include an intergalactic menu. I'm  already, researching 
recipes for Klingon Gar, Andirion salad, Tribble soup and Romulan Roast Qualok. It should 
be awesome. There might even be some Klingon Bloodwine (made from fermented blood 
and sugar) and Romulan Ale (banned in the known universe). 

 Cont est !!! 

This year there will be a Very Special Cont est !!!  The dealer with the best Alien themed 
booth will win a free table the following year. That 's a $275 value. So start putting 
together ideas to make your booth something that is definitely Out  of  This Wor ld!!! 

 Guest  Speakers!!! 

We will, as always, have some fantastic Guest Speakers. Our star studded line-up will 
remain a mystery under our cloaking device for now, but I promise it will be great. 

Given our Club demographics there might even be an Ancient  Alien, or two or three. 

 Planning and Sign-up!!! 

It is definitely time to start planning. You can already make hotel reservations for the 
South Point Hotel and Casino by going to the Chip Board and clicking on the small CCA 
box. We are once again offering a great rate. Pre-registration will once again begin at the 
end of January. So stay tuned. 

 Am azingly Awesom e!!! 

Yes, this years convention will be amazingly awesome!!! Great food, great speakers, great 
dealers, terrific buys and best of all there will be Aliens!!! You won't want to miss it. So 
block our June 18th-20th and start making plans. Do it now before you are abducted!!!

 

 I'm  Look ing Forward To Seeing   All Of  You There!!! 

Steve Palumbo, Convention Chairman 5
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David Spragg and Jay Sands, put 
the auction together, by 
accepting and validating Lots, 
creating the Auction Catalog, 
and other related activities. 

Alex Cilento organizes things on 
the Convention floor. Steve 
Wilson and Mark Russell do a 
lot of work helping at the tables, 
showing potential bidders the 
Lots and tracking pre-auction 
bids. 

Tyrus Mulkey, of course, is our 
distinguished Auctioneer.

Altogether these Club members 
run the auction very efficiently. 

The CCA Board thanks and 
appreciates everyone of them!

Everyone is asked to donate 
items for next year 's Auction, 
now. Please contact David or Jay 
by email to get your items in 
early. 

The planned cut-off date for 
submissions is February 1, 2020.

For, more information please 
contact David Spragg at: 
davidspragg@zen.co.uk or

Jay Sands at: 
jaychip@sbcglobal.com

The Bruce Landau Mem or ial Auct ion...

The Club 
Auction is our 
largest money 
maker at the 
Convention. 
Our Auction 
Co-Chairs, 

REMINDER...

Club Mem bers are encouraged t o subm it  quest ions and com m ent s, 
regarding Club operat ions and act ivit ies, direct ly t o CCA Board 
Mem bers, via em ail, t o t he address(es) not ed on page 2, lef t -hand 
colum n of  t h is Newslet t er .

NEW DEALERS WANTED      PAST DEALERS WANTED 
Now is the time to start thinking about reserving a table at the 2020 convention.  
There will be radio ads running as well as many new marketing ideas to bring the 
public into the convention.  The theme will be Alien and there will be special 
promotions to make this a very fun event.   Please contact Steve Palumbo at 
stloathome@aol.com for more details..

mailto:jaychip@sbcglobal.com
mailto:stloathome@aol.com
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Doug Smith has been doing an excellent job with our Club Raffle the past few years. Listed are 
the acknowledgments, that have been posted on the Club's Message Board,, (click here!) of 
some of the great donations, from our members, for next years Raffle. For more information 
on the 2020 Raffle and how you can donate or purchase tickets, please see this link:  (click 
here!)  

An awesome donation comes from a long time Raffle supporter and resident expert on Illegals, Ed 
Hertel  Ed has donated 15 groups of 20 Illegals that have all been identified so EVERY raffle package 
will have a set in it.  With 300 chips donated I would estimate the value of each group would be at 
least $75-$100 !!!  Thanks Ed!!!!!   

Another great donation comes from another long-time Raffle supporter and Club President, Jerry 
Vergatos. Jerry has donated 3, specially engraved bottles of bourbon whiskey, from his personal 
collection, all engraved with the Club?s logo. These were made in very small quantities and most 
were sold at the Clubs auction years ago.     Thanks Jerry!!!!! 

Another great donation comes from another long-time Raffle supporter, Albert Powell. While not the 
quantity of other donations submitted so far, it's the quality that makes these special, as Albert has 
donated some very nice Ivories. Ivories are rarely donated to our Raffles.  Thanks Albert !!!!! 

A HUGE donation comes from another long time Raffle supporter, Robert McColum.  Robert has 
donated a HUGE box packed full of Slot Cards and Room Keys (must be several thousand in the box). 
There are 10 of each card donated so every Raffle package should include at least one of every card 
donated. Thanks Robert!!!!!   

Another HUGE donation comes from yet another long time regular donor to the Raffle, and 
although I REALLY wish he would allow me to give him proper credit for the donation, he 
wishes to be known as "A Friend of the Club". Once again, as he has done in the past several 
years, he has donated $500 to the Raffle to be used for 5 - $100 South Point Gift Cards.   

 If you are not staying at the South Point or even coming to the convention, don?t worry about 
participating, as anyone who wants cash instead, I will gladly exchange their certificate for 
cash.    

 Thanks Friend of the Club!!!!!!   

Yet again, another HUGE donation comes from a long time regular donor to the Raffle (and 
slot card specialist) Robert Baker. Robert has donated over 3,500 slot cards from all over. 
While it would take me FOREVER to scan them all I can tell you there are some very nice, early 
issues in the group, and there will be some very happy winners.   

 In addition to all the great cards, Bob has donated one of the largest group of bungee clips I 
have ever seen, which to be honest, is pretty darn cool. He has also donated a large group of 
pens, magnets, casino logo metal clips and some other miscellaneous items. 

 Thanks Robert Baker!!!!!!   

We have a fantastic donation from a long time regular donor to the Raffle and Club BoD 
Member, David Spragg. David has donated well over 800 chips including samples, Club chips 
and some special oddball items     Thanks David Spragg!!!!!!   

 We also have a HUGE donation that includes well over 1,500 chips and tokens ,and comes 
from an awesome donor who prefers to remain anonymous.   

 Thanks Mr (Or Mrs) Anonymous!!!!!! 

Donat ions t o t he 2020 CCA Raf f le...

http://www.ccgtcc.com/cgi-bin/bbs521/webbbs_config.pl/page/1/md/index/
http://www.ccgtcc.com/cgi-bin/bbs521/webbbs_config.pl/page/1/md/index/
http://www.ccgtcc.com/cgi-bin/bbs521/webbbs_config.pl/md/read/id/67346/sbj/ex-time-to-kick-off-the-2020-cca-raffle/ 
http://www.ccgtcc.com/cgi-bin/bbs521/webbbs_config.pl/md/read/id/67346/sbj/ex-time-to-kick-off-the-2020-cca-raffle/ 
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2020 Raf f le donat ions, so far ! 
Clockw ise f rom  upper -lef t  
corner :  Alber t  Powell, David 
Spragg, Anonym ous, Fr iend of  
t he Club.



CCA Member Paul Schaffer advises us that based on data 
extracted from ChipGuide, these are recent new releases. 
Thanks Paul and Thank You to the ChipGuide Submitters!!!

98



ANNOUNCEMENTS - ANNOUNCEMENTS
Convent ion Set up and Teardown 

Alan Schuyler and Chris Carlson have assumed total responsibility for the 
2020 Convention setup and teardown.  Their new duties will include 
loading/unloading the truck at the storage area.  A job that was previously 
done by Roy Nelson.  Thank you Roy for your many years of undertaking 
this task! 
Convent ion Program  Edit ors 

Steve Miller will be doing the layout for the 2020 convention program.  Todd 
Barrett will continue to do the graphics work and coordinate with Steve in 
putting together a great Convention Program for 2020! 

Mont hly Newslet t er  Car t oon St r ip

Just after Christmas 2003 my best friend Curt and I were hanging out in his man 
cave talking about how certain things (i.e. South Park) started out simple (in their 
case a cheesy animated Christmas card) and suddenly exploded into something 
huge. Over that New Year 's holiday we created a comic strip about a pen (with 
arms, legs and eyes) that walks around a desktop and gets so scared when he 
accidentally sets off a computer screen saver that he leaks ink (wets himself). Over 
the next 6-7 years we created more than 25 characters and 500+ comic strips that 
we shared on MySpace, Facebook and even The Chip Board. We made some crude 
videos and got ourselves a website: www.officesurprise.com.   

While our strip never exploded, and over time, our lives got more complicated 
(college, children, divorce, re-married, careers, houses, etc.) we stopped creating 
strips regularly. In July of 2019 we discussed restarting our comic and put our 
website back into "under construction" but have not done anything else. In 
October Jim [Follis] asked me if I was willing to write a comic once a month for the 
CCA Newsletter, focusing on casino collectibles using the Office Surprise 
characters. This is the first new strip in several years.  Er ik  Dauplaise

10
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It ?s Back? . 
Personal Chip of  t he Year  Cont est  
This great contest is now in its third year and going strong. Last year we had 
a record number of entries. Now is the time to start thinking about getting 
with your favorite dealer to design that special chip. 

There have been some changes in the rules so that all can join in the fun!! 

1. You don?t have to be present to submit and win the contest at the 
Convention. You can mail your chips to me, at the address below ,up to June 
8, 2020. Submissions will be accepted at the Convention, up until Saturday 
12 noon. Judging will commence at 2 PM. 

2. The entries are limited to three per person. If the chip is different on the 
reverse side you can submit up to 6 to show all sides when they are on 
display. 

3. Chips and jetons are eligible. No plaques or tiles will be accepted. 

4. All submissions become the property of the Museum of Gaming History 
and will eventually be placed on exhibit as needed. 

5. Awards will be judged by three independent non-members of the Club on 
the following criteria: Graphics, Color and Originality. 

6. Past personal chips will be allowed if they were not entered in previous 
years. 

7. Awards will be presented at the award stage in the area of the Convention 
Hall at 2:20 PM on Saturday .

Good Luck to all!!! 

Mailing address :

Jerry Vergatos 

20490 N. 273 rd Ave 

Buckeye, AZ 85396 

12
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Are you a Mem ber  of  t he CCA? 
Want  t o learn m ore? Please use 
t he QR Code, at  r ight , w it h your  
hand held, t o visit  t he CCA's 
Mem bership Applicat ion Page.
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Join t he CCA t oday!

Tap or click the 
membership 
application on the left 
to download a 
printable 
Membership 
Application form.

Or, do the same HERE 
to immediately visit 
the CCA's online 
Membership 
Application page and 
join right now!

http://www.ccgtcc.com/promo/newmember.html
http://www.thechipgallery.com/ebay/pics/Program_Membership_Application.jpg
http://www.ccgtcc.com/promo/newmember.html


NEWS f rom  The MoGH...

Look ing t o expand t he Trail of  t he MoGH. 

We have a solicitation to the recently re-branded SLS 
to "SAHARA" to support their efforts to create a Lobby 
display of old Sahara Hotel and Casino memorabilia. 
We are NOT in search of Sahara collectibles, as of yet, 
because this "support" is not yet set. But we are 
hopeful!

MoGH Prom ot ions Chairperson

Pam Focazio has been appointed to the position of 
Promotions Chairperson for the MoGH.  Her vast 
experience and marketing abilit ies makes this a 
perfect fit for the MoGH to acquire and sell, 
MoGH-branded merchandise, for fund raising 
purposes. Contact Pam at: 
merchandise@theMoGH.org.

14
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Recognize t h is w ebpage?...

You can help t he MoGH achieve great er  success in our  
ef for t s t o add m ore cont ent . This recent  screen shot  
shows 238,052 im ages are cur rent ly on ChipGuide. But  
we have plent y of  room  for  m ore. Do you have scans of  
casino m em orabil ia and collect ibles t hat  could be 
added? If  so, please visit  t he sit e and of fer  your  scans 
by cl ick ing on "SUBMISSIONS".

Total Items on the ChipGuide = 238,326  as of  11/01/2019



Museum  of  Gam ing Hist ory Mem bership Repor t  

Our MoGH Membership upgrade program continues to grow. The Board of Directors of the 
Museum of Gaming History wishes to thank the following members for their financial 
commitment in helping to support our many ongoing and new projects.   

Life Mem bers 

Jerry Vergatos Tom Lopez Don Priff   

Malcom McNeil Steve Palumbo Chris Carlson 

Robert Pardue Ron Gaudette Steve Miller 

Michael Gersie Mike Spinetti David Loriso 

Ann Gersie Doug Smith Fred Bergman 

Tony Kreusch Chuck Sikora IV Jim Steffner 

 James Love Mike Skelton Mike Quinlivan 

Gary Kruehl  Neal Silverman Jim Kruse 

Wayne Thompson Charles Kaplan Andy Hughes   

Jonathan Ullman Geoff Schumacher 

Gold Mem bers 

Barry Hauptman Eduardo Estabanez Erik Isackson 

Alan Schuyler Nate Pincus Terry Vaughan 

Rich Burgel Ross Poppel Rick Peterson     

Steve Lauber Paul Liscio Eric Dauplaise 

Michael Blishak Tom Pleau Carey Burke   

Dennis Lee Roy Nelson Jay Sands 

Dennis Page Ted Whiting Jim Follis 

Sharon Cox Mike Nawrocki George Dmitrevski 

Donald Durnin Ken Kendra 

Join Us? . 
Your support is needed for the MoGH to continue to grow and succeed in our quest to 
someday have an actual museum. One that will carry our name forward, and one that we can 
be proud of. 

 

Please contact me if you wish to upgrade your already existing membership at 
vergatos@msn.com for further details 

 Jerry Vergatos MoGH LM-0001 

Membership Director 16
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CALL for  Convent ion Exhibit ors and Exhibit s!...

It is never too early to get your claim in to do an 
Educational Exhibit at the 2020 Convention and Show. 
The CCA is an Educational based Not-For-Profit, and 
the Educational Exhibits at our annual Convention 
and Show  is an excellent way for us to demonstrate 
this cornerstone of our Mission.

Every CCA Member is encouraged to consider taking 
advantage of displaying a part, or in some instances, 
all of their collection, in June. 

For more information, please contact the Educational 
Exhibits Chairman, Jim Follis, at, Jim@GamingOre.com.
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Thank you for  t he DONATION....

Imaged here is a recent donation to the MoGH from 
the Crescent Schools of Gaming and Bartending, 
located in Las Vegas, NV. The MoGH expresses it 's 
thanks this Dealer School for the chips and layouts!
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The MoGH is now of fer ing an easy inst allm ent  plan 
for  Life Mem bership. You can m ake 5 easy 
paym ent s of  $50 each, for  5 m ont hs. This is in l ieu 
of  t he onet im e fee of  $250. The MoGH is on t he 
m ove and we need your  suppor t . Your  Life 
Mem bership w il l  go a long way in helping us 
achieve t he m any great  goals we have st ar t ed. If  
you would l ike fur t her  inform at ion please cont act  
Jer ry Vergat os at : vergat os@m sn.com  .

Int erest ed in becom ing a MoGH Life Mem ber??? 

MoGH Life 
Mem ber  
Plaque

The MoGH...
Always m oving forward!

An Educat ional Project  of

mailto:vergatos@msn.com
mailto:vergatos@msn.com
mailto:vergatos@msn.com
http://museumofgaminghistory.org/
http://www.ccgtcc.com/index.html


Local Club Act ivit ies...
Local Club Act ivit ies... The CCA supports and encourages the 
various "local" Clubs and requests their active involvement 
with the CCA Newsletter Team. Local Club Members and 
Officers are requested to submit Club activities to the CCA 
Newsletter Content Manager, Jerry Vergatos, with news, future 
meeting dates, special events and pictures of activities, for 
publication here. 

The At lant ic Cit y Casino Collect ibles Club conducted a 
general meeting on November 17th at Bally's in Atlantic City, 
NJ. The following report is furnished by Linda Weisenstein. A 
talk by Caesars table game supervisors highlighted the 
November meeting of the Atlantic City Casino Collectibles Club 
at Bally's. Heidi Kirvay, who is charge of table games at 
Caesars, and club member Dean Macris, who teaches the 
games to the casino's dealers, enlightened a good turnout of 
ACCCC members about the duties, responsibilit ies and 
everyday challenges of that aspect of casino gaming. They also 
shared some insightful comments on table games cheating, 
table games of the past and humorous incidents in the casino. 
Afterward they answered questions by members. Another 
highlight of the event was a pizza and sub sandwich party 
coordinated by club president Marc Macris and his wife. Prior 
to the pizza there was plenty of chip, card and room key 
trading. The club auction also was held. The November 
session was the club's last meeting of the year. The 2020 
schedule has not been determined but meetings usually are 
held in January, March, May, September and November.

20
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At lant ic Cit y Casino 
Collect ibles Club



 Local Club Act ivit ies... (cont inued)
The Sout hern Nevada Casino Collect ibles Club has been 
very busy these past few months. We continue to offer 
exciting events and meetings. Our membership is now at 242! 

We meet every second Tuesday of the month at the Gold 
Coast Hotel and Casino , beginning at 6 PM. For information 
on joining our Club, please contact Jaydon Ogden, our 
Membership Director at jaydon9ogden@gmail.com. 

If membership is not your thing, but you would like to get our 
monthly Newsetter, then email Jim Follis to be added to the 
mailing roster.

We welcome anyone wishing to put items in for our 
consignment auction, held every month at our meetings. You 
can also submit proxy bids for an opportunity to bid on some 
great items. For more information, please contact Jim Follis at 
jim@gamingore.com.   

A major highlight of our Club function was our recent Golden 
Triangle Tour! This was the second road tour of the year. Rich 
Burgel was the tour guide and Jerry Vergatos was the host. 44 
members and friends joined us on a fantastic trip that was 
narrated and emceed by Rich Burgel.   

We have a Holiday Party planned for the December 10th 
meeting and a 3rd Road Trip (Kicks on RTE 66) on March 28, 
2020!

Jerry Vergatos / President SNCCC 
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Sout hern Nevada Casino 
Collect ibles Club - SNCCC



Local Club Phot o Capt ions:
At lant ic Cit y Casino Collect ibles Club
Group Picture:

1st Row, L-R,  (name needed) (name needed) Jerry Birl, Brenda Black, 
Frank Caccavone, Lin Weisenstein, Ron Bayne, Bob Barker.

2nd Row, L-R, Dennis Garnier, (name needed), Charles Kaplan, Marty 
Thaw, John DeRosa, Angie Montebello, Rob Montebello, John Chopek, 
Archie Black.

3rd Row, L-R, (name needed), Mark Mahs, Dean Macris, Ricky Pushkin.

4th Row, Mark Friermuth

Please use the above guide to ID members in individual pictures from 
the ACCC's November Meeting.

Sout hern Nevada Casino Collect ibles Club
Clockwise from upper right.

Raffle booty at SNCCC November Meeting.

Attendees at SNCCC November Meeting.

L-R - Tree Shields and Pete Nathan, Golden Triangle Tour.

Clockwise from left, Casey Focazio-Follis, Pam Focazio, Debbie Sands, 
Jay Sands, Scott Hartman, Estelle Hartman and Jim Follis., Golden 
Triangle Tour.

L-R - Rick Lonski, Jane Overy, Jerry Vergatos, Janis Kostelky - Searchlight, 
NV Museum, Donation Presentation from SNCCC, Golden Triangle Tour.

L-R - Jerry Vergatos and Wendy Rock, Guest Speaker from Gamblers 
General Store, SNCCC November Meeting.

L-R - Rick Lonski and Dale Horyna, Auction Time, SNCCC Novemer 
Meeting.

Center Picture, SNCCC Members at Nelson Landing, NV, Golden Triangle Tour.
24



The Market  Place...
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(Com m on reverse of  plaques at  lef t .)

Milest one Oct agons and Plaques are sold in set s only. Oct agons: $30, Plaques: $70.

Mem bership Service Plaques are available t o Life Mem bers only at  $10 each. Em ail 
Pam  Focazio for  paym ent  and shipping det ails. 28

mailto:merchandise@theMoGH.org
mailto:merchandise@theMoGH.org
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BUSINESS CARDS FROM OUR MEMBERSHIP
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BUSINESS CARDS FROM OUR MEMBERSHIP
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BUSINESS CARDS FROM OUR MEMBERSHIP



BUSINESS CARDS FROM OUR MEMBERSHIP
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BUSINESS CARDS FROM OUR MEMBERSHIP
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TO PUT YOUR CARD HERE...

Send one t o Jer ry Vergat os 

20490 N. 273rd Ave 

Buckeye, AZ  85396 



      

34

Happy Holidays t o everyone,

see you all in 2020!...

Did you know ?...

Once upon a t im e, 
Paulson Gam ing had 
jacket s 
m anufact ured f rom  
t able layout s, and 
sold t hem  t hrough 
t heir  ret ail st ores.

Here, CCA Mem ber , 
Rick  Lonsk i, displays 
his Ojibwa Casino 
black jack  layout  
jacket , worn dur ing 
t he SNCCC's Golden 
Tr iangle Tour .
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